STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
MAY 21, 2024
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Paul Ogden, Sarah Djali, Kathy Robertson, Judith Atherton, Fran Aiken, Nicky Ogden 
1. Apologies: Gill Foster, Karen Bliss, Ron Wade, Allan Foster, Diane Gore, Sharon Gerrard, Janet Monks
2. Minutes: The minutes of April’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: Paul said he attended the regular meeting with Wigan Council to discuss Standish issues, which were…
i) Bradley Lane Bridge: Illuminated signs have now been installed warning drivers of pedestrians in the tunnel. Standish Voice will continue to monitor this situation.
ii) Green Belt allocation: Wigan Council clarified that the Green Belt, including around Standish, can be altered at each new statutory plan. So, despite the new Greater Manchester Plan running until 2039, Wigan Local Plan, which is due to come into force around 2026, could alter this.
iii) Standish Neighbourhood Plan Housing Policy: Wigan Council confirmed that Policy H1, which prevents housebuilding on Safeguarded Land until 1,148 homes were built on it, had now been surpassed. Around 1,200 homes had now been built.

iv) Footpaths: Wigan Council said it was looking at a number of footpath orders in Standish, some of which were a high priority.
4. Planning applications: Standish Voice has objected to an application to site a car wash on the car park of the closed Shamrock pub on Preston Road. We believe it would be detrimental to nearby residents, cause congestion on a busy road and prevent the property from being redeveloped as a hospitality venue.
5. Standish Spire Appeal: Paul said that the appeal has so far raised £286,000 towards its £500.000 target and grant funding submissions were now being made.
6. Standish Library Events: Fran said that Standish Library had held two successful and well-attended Tea Party events which Standish Voice had given funding for. She thanked the committee for the donation. She also said a Wellness Week had recently been held at the library with a variety of events which had attracted new people to visit the library.
7. Christmas Market: Kathy said the committee was meeting regularly to arrange the Market on November 30th. A window for trader applications was open until July 7th and sponsorship opportunities were now being sent out to local businesses. Paul said that the three Standish councillors had agreed to give £415 each from Brighter Borough money funds to pay for a Grinch and Elf characters on the day. The committee thanked them for this.
8. Any other business: Paul said that Terry Mugan had been re-elected as a Standish councillor and Standish Voice congratulated him on this and looked forward to continue to work with him on Standish issues.
7.   Date of next meeting: June 18th.
The meeting ended at 9pm


